MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 14th JUNE 2013 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL
Present:     Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman),  Cllr. K. Haines, Cllr. J. Shorthouse, Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. D. Forster, Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. M. Stanton and Cllr. P. Smith 
In attendance:  R. Parker (clerk)
Public Particiption.  

Cllr. Stanton reported that Rural Action Derbyshire was introducing a “Wheels to work scheme” to help rural youngsters with transport to places of employment possibly by the provision of scooters.   Any enquiries should be forwarded to Cllr. Stanton.

Cllr. P. Smith commented on the use of footpaths by cyclists.   This is not permitted and problems should be reported to police

PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/6
Apologies for absence.    
 Received from  Cllr. G. Tully and Cllr. L. Chilton,
2/6
Variation in order of business – 
No change deemed necessary
3/6
Declarations of members interest – 
None declared
4/6
Minutes of the previous meeting.   
These were circulated, read and approved as a true record.
5/6
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded. 
No change deemed necessary
6/6
Outstanding Matters – 

The direction sign on the village green finger post has been measured prior to being refurbished. 
7/6
Clerks report.   
  
The accounts had now been approved by the internal auditor and were now with the external auditors.
Payment of £2840 had been received from SDDC in respect of concurrent expenses and a cheque for £50  had been received from the organizers of the recent raft race. Sue Ellis had contacted the clerk to advise that free labour was available in respect of conservation work.   The clerk also reported that he understood that The Unicorn Inn and Repton Casuals were considering asking for use of the recreation ground for the next football season although nothing official had been received. 
8/6
Chairmans report. 
Cllr. Hill attended a HR Workshop accompanied by Cllr. D. Forster which dealt with “Keeping your Council compliant” – Pensions, Banking and Human Resources were discussed.

Cllr. Hill had received a request from Mr. Steve Topliss that he be allowed to trim the lower branches on the village green tree to allow better visibility for cars – agreed.

The poor road surface on Bretby Lane will be reported to Cllr. Chilton who had recently asked for suggestions for road repairs for which further government funds have been made available.  The recent water leaks on this road had now been repaired by South Staffs Water.
The trees recently purchased had now been planted on Repton Road.e is on he 
9/6
Parish Councilors reports.    

Cllr. Shorthouse confirmed that the new window for the Village Hall had now been ordered. To conform with conservation it is single glazed with secondary double glazing.   The contractor is being asked to provide  a quotation for the replacement of three other window frames.    Cllr. Shorthouse also gave details of a proposal by St. Mary’s Church for the provision of an audio system - £4000- fund raising concerts were being arranged.    Details of the cost of producing the local newsletter were produced amounting to £300 per annum.   As the newsletter is of beneficial value to the village it was proposed by Cllr. Plowman and seconded by Cllr. D. Smith that a contribution of £150 should be made by the Parish Council – unanimous agreement.

Cllr. Plowman reported that there was a pot hole on the brow of the hill on Newton Road – to be reported by Cllr, Hill

Cllr. Haynes announced that she had re-created the website for the Women’s Institute.

Cllr. Forster felt that the two notice boards in the village were of inferior quality.  Cllr. Hill will investigate costs of replacement.

10/6
Planning applications and decisions.

There were no further new applications or decisions

Cllr. Stanton reported that a new housing plan was being considered and it was felt that a further 1350 houses are needed.   Many applications were being received in Derbyshire with larger villages expected to  take more houses – Shops, bus services etc were being considered when applications were made. 

11/6
Village Hall Improvements

No further information received
12/6
Right of Way – minor maintenance scheme.

No suggestions received. Cllr. Hill offered to carry out checks 
13/6
Risk Assessments.

Cllr. Hill had examined the current details of risk assessment and felt they were adequate and there was no need for any change other than revising the Date to 2013- agreed unanimously
14/6
Village Traffic
Cllr. D. Smith detailed traffic problems that had recently occurred during a “Proms Night” held at the Newton Park Hotel.  A number of stretch limos attending the occasion had caused the village to suffer from severe traffic congestion despite the police attending.    It was agreed the clerk should write to the Newton Park Hotel detailing the complaint and asking that similar problems would not occur in the future.
15/6
Annual Insurance 

The annual insurance expires on 1st July and quotations had been received from Aon our current insurer and Zurich.    The councilors had received full details of the different policies and it was unanimously decided that our existing insurer whilst being more expensive offered better value.
16/6
Correspondence.


None received
17/6 
Finance

R. Parker -              

Clerks fees/expenses for April


£117


DALC



Course Fees





£20

R. Beck 


Internal Auditor




£40


Mr. McCollock

Planting trees





£100


M. Mansfield


Website





£50


Village Hall


Newsletter





£150


To consider requests for funding under s 137 – none - received  
18/6
Date and time of next meeting

Friday 12th July 2013 at Newton Solney Village Hall at 7.30p.m. to view planning applications followed by council meeting at 7.45pm
PART 2 – EXEMPT ITEMS 


None

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.50pm
